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VFW 
From:  Harold R. Ray   
 Post 10523 
 P.O. Box 172  
 Canal Winchester, OH  43110 

An organization of Veterans 
Who have fought 

America’s foreign wars  

BAH!! HUMBUG!! 
IT’S February— 

The True Heart of Winter!!  

For some — winter 
is a true “Winter 
Wonderland” … beau-
tiful winter scenes, 
falling snow (Hey, 
its “snowin’!”) sled-
ding, skiing, slipping 
and sliding, snow- 
“fights”, and —  colorful warm and 
snugly winter-wear!! For most of us — 
winter (agreeably a bit challenging at times) 
is a pretty good one of the 4 seasons!! 

But for some — winter is “not so good” 
— cold, windy, cloudy, snowy, slushy, 
messy,  
It can cause unsafe driving conditions 
(at times), dressing warm, staying in-
side as much as we can, and … “being 
hit” with a high home-heating bill!! 

So — it’s February — the true heart of 
winter!! An old children's nursery 
rhyme sums it well (in part) — “Some 
like their porridge hot… some like it 
cold”!! So it is with winters!! — Some 
like them hot (moderate). Some like 
them cold (mostly).  Maybe it will be 
equalized and we’ll all be happy!!  

Editorial Comment - Believe it or not — It’s only 2 weeks… 10-12 days, until march 
— Think Spring!  Winter, so far its treating us well, with the first significant 
snow in Mid-January.  We’ll just have to wait for whatever is thrown at us —  
until that magic month —March!! 

FROM THE COMMANDER:  Our first meeting of 2019 

went well with 23 members in attendance while we all 

had the pleasure of welcoming 2 new members into 

our post. I once again had the pleasure of swearing 

them into the Veterans of Foreign Wars. One of the 

most important roles I take on as your commander is 

the reading of the oath, which reminds us all of why we 

joined this great organization and to dedicate ourselves 

to helping our fellow veterans. 
Our meeting was a little somber with the draping of 

our charter for the four comrades that passed away at 

the end of 2018. May they rest in peace and their families 

find comfort while dealing with their sorrow. Our post 

final salute ceremony not only helps the families, but it 

serves to help us honor our fallen comrades with the 

respect they earned as veterans. 
Bob Vance and I will attend the state’s mid-winter con-

ference and will brief comrades during the February 

meeting.  John and Marshell Crabtree, joined me and 

my wife, Georgia, as we attended the Voice of Democra-

cy (VOD) banquet early in January.  Our winner, Mat-

thew McKeon, won $200.00 for his efforts. Congratula-

tions to him and to John and Marshell for the tireless 

work they do getting students to participate in this 

worthwhile program. We need to try and get more 

students involved in the VOD program which provides 

money for college, and all it takes is to write an essay 

and read it on tape and be judged.   
We passed out Distinguished Service Awards to 5 of 

our comrades who have demonstrated their willingness 

to go the extra mile for our post and fellow veterans by 

participating in the many activities we do through-out 

the year, plus they have at least 5 years with the post. 

Congratulations to John & Marshell Crabtree, Cliff Smith, 

Tom Richards, Rich Holter, and Dave Francis. 
I'm working on a post visit to the National Veterans 

Memorial and Museum in the near future.  Look for 

more on this later. 

I'm hoping that all are doing well during the cold and 

snowy weather we have been having, but try and be 

safe and not overdue it. See you all in February.   

“VETERANS IN ACTION — BECAUSE WE CARE”. 
 

J. Rick Williams, Commander 

VFW Post 10523 

Coming Up … In 10523 
 

 

“WINTER WONDERLAND”  

OR  

“TOO DARNED COLD” 
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 NOW HEAR THIS…   

Summary of  
January MEETING 

 
 

 7:30 pm Commander Williams 

opened meeting 

 Charter draped for four departed comrades                     
Fannie Belick — Tom Yost — Robert Moore — Roy Scott 

 Bob Vance gave Financial Report 

 Two (2) New Members —                                

Dr. Edward (Ted) Kimble III & Jesse Turben 

 Members in distress — Darrell Driver (hip) 

 VOD Banquet — Post Entry ranked eighth ($200) 

 Post donated to VFW Combs Cancer Fund 

 2019 VFW Calendars available at entry 

 Possible visit to National Veterans Memorial 

in Columbus. Date TBD 

 Snacks at 2019 VFW Meetings — Hosts needed!! 

 Thank-You notes noted 

 Service Plaques awarded to six (6) comrades 

 2019-2020 Post Officer Nominations Commit-

tee Meeting — Date TBD 

 8:30 pm. Meeting adjournment 

      — 50/50 Drawing - won by Earl Kantner 

      — Refreshment Host - Lou Carman 

      — Meeting Attendance - 24!! 

NEXT VFW POST 10523 MEETING 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 14 

 

CW Community/Senior Center 

22 S. Trine St. 

Canal Winchester, OH  43110 
 

DATE:  Thursday, FEBRUARY 14 

TIME:   7:30 - 8:30 P.M.  

FOR:   VFW Business Session, Comradeship 

  Refreshments Host: Bob Taylor 

TWO (2) MORE COMBAT VETERANS  
— JOIN 10523 

DR. EDWARD TAYLOR KIMBLE III (TED), MAJOR, 

US AIR FORCE, RETIRED.  “TED”, NOW A CIVIL-

IAN, COMES TO US A 25-YEAR VETERAN OF VIETNAM AND DE-

SERT STORM.  HE WAS A MEDICAL DOCTOR WITH MEDICAL 

SERVICES TO THE WOUNDED.  AFTER ACTIVE DUTY IN THE AIR 

CORPS, (1964-70) TED CONTINUED IN THE US AIR FORCE 

RESERVES (1980-99).  TED AND HIS WIFE,  R

JESSE TURPEN — JESSE COMES TO OUR POST AS A LOYAL VET-

ERAN OF THE US MARINES, SERVING IN MARINE MAINTE-

NANCE.  HE WAS PART OF “EXPEDITION OPERATIONS” IN 

THE MIDDLE EAST — (SOMETIMES CALLED “THE PEACE-KEEPING 

FORCE”). HE WAS HONORABLY DISCHARGED FROM THE MILI-

TARY IN 1984.  IN CIVILIAN LIFE, JESSE IS  “AN AVID OUTDOORSMAN” 

— CAMPLING, HIKING, HUNTING, FISHING — ANYTING 

“OUTDOORS.”  (MAYBE THINK...DAVY CROCKET!) 

 
30 YEAR ANNIVERSARY Highlights 

VFW POST 10523 
 

05-06 … Earl Kantner is district officer from 10523 

05-06 … Larry Turner, 5-year Commander, Retired 

07-08 … Bill Fisher — National Teacher of the Year 

07-08 … Post contributed to Children's Hospital 

07-08 … Post started 1st Post Website 

HIGHLIGHTS — OF POST 10523 
 

How great it is —  to belong to a top    

Following are some recent Highlight 
activities of Post 10523 — 

 Post Officer Elections — Coming Up 

 — Nominating Committee has met to plan 

 2018 Youth Activities — Completed!! 

 — Post Contestants did well 

 Annual VFW Christmas Party 

 — Still remembered, honored 

 10523’s Charity Support — Good 

 — Post supports worthy causes 

 Group Bus Tour Considered 

 — New National Veterans Memorial, Cols 

 “Remember Valentine’s Day” - Feb 14 

 — Great reminder by “Commander Rick” 

(Who would want to belong to a “Funky Bottom Dweller”?) 
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